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Master Association
2014 Annual Meeting

of

The Teton Springs Master Association and Executive Board
Snake River Room at the Teton Springs Lodge & Spa

Thursday July 10th, 2014

4:00pm
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Tina Korpi
Verification of proper notice, proxy count, votes present and quorum
DeNesha Anderson verified that notice was sent in accordance with the by-laws and there were 228 people represented either in person or by proxy.  With 228 votes it was determined that there was a quorum.
Introductions of Executive Board
Approval of 2013 Annual Meeting Minutes

Herb Heimerl moved to approve the 2013 annual meeting minutes.  Dwight Pearce seconded the motion.  All present were in favor.

President’s Report
Jon Wilson reported on the status of Teton Springs over the past 12 months.  His report was on the following:

The voles were tough on Teton Springs, especially his yard
The Maintenance Reserve balance was $350,000

The water line leak under Moulton was repaired at the expense of Teton Water & Sewer
9500 South was repaved the previous fall 

The main entrance and Curtis circle have been relandscaped
The common areas are in great shape

The BOD with GTPM and Herb Heimerl have been aggressively pursuing delinquent accounts

2000 fish were stocked in the ponds in June 2014

The majority of the foreclosed properties  have been sold.  There are 2 Mountain Meadows that are bank owned and 12 lots that are bank owned.

Teton Springs HOA foreclosed on a Cabin lot and now owns it.  It will be listed for sale.
The composition of Teton Springs is as follows:


Homes:



82 Custom homes



51 Cabins



79 Mountain Meadows


40% of Teton Springs has been developed

Delinquent dues collection:


2010 $78,000/ 2011 $41,000/ 2012 $97,000/ 2013 $55,000/ 2014 $32,000.

There are 599 properties that are current, 12 properties that are 1 quarter past due (3,600) , 2 properties that are 2 quarters behind ($900) and 23 properties that are 3 or more quarters past due ($81,000) for a total of $86,000.
Jon said it was his and the rest of the BOD pleasure to serve on the board.  They take their job seriously and are doing their best to preserve and enhance the values of properties in Teton Springs
Jon appreciates the support and services of GTPM
Treasurer’s Report
Rob Bacani  provided the treasurers report:
For year ending 2013 there was $693,227 in revenue with $502,346 in expenses.  For year to date 2014 there was $333,956 in revenue and $243,019 in expenses.  There was $222,910 in the operating account, $391,952 in the maintenance reserve account and $136,446 in performance deposits.
Grand Teton Property Management Report

GTPM continues to work with all of the BOD’s in Teton Springs to make improvements.  A capital Reserve study is being conducted to assess any long term capital needs for Teton Springs.  The study should be available by the fall prior to the budget ballots.  GTPM discussed that trash can warnings go out regularly and dog owners get calls when their dogs are out.  GTPM is here to meet the needs of the homeowners.  
Old Business

Tina updated the membership on the status of the Helipad.  
New Business
Questions about the new management of the Lodge were asked.  The Lodge has contracted with Natural Retreats.  GTPM has reached out to Natural Retreats to say hello and touch base.  

It was asked whose responsibility it was to maintain the guard shack.  Tina responded it is the Master association.  It was stained in the recent years.

The issue of weed control was discussed.  DeNesha explained the current process of what the HOA does to get rid of weeds in addition to the Golf Course.  It was asked if homeowners could be charged for HOA spraying lots.  GTPM will look into it and report to the BOD.

A question was asked whose responsibility it is to maintain the grounds around the Lodge.  GTPM will work with the Lodge and the Village and Commercial BOD to improve the grounds.  

A question about the hook up fees and meters for water and sewer in Teton Springs.  Most of the homes after 2005 have meters but not for the homes prior.  TW&S may require meters at some point in the future but there has not been a decision.  

There was a long discussion about the Golf Course and concerns the homeowners had.  It was recommended that each owner take their concerns to the golf course individually.
Election 
Tina reviewed the election process.  Heidi Phillips 3 year term on the board was up for election. There were 2 nominees for the open board seat; Heidi Phillips and John Fisher.  Julie Whitlock spoke on Heidi’s behalf.  Each lot has 1 vote in addition to any proxies that are granted to individuals.  Heidi Phillips was voted to serve another 3 years.
Adjournment


